Sibton Parish Council

An Extra-Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council was held at Sibton Pre-School Covered Area on Thursday, September 2nd 2021 at 7pm.

Minutes:

Present:

Cllr. A. Dale (Chair); Cllr. A. Cable and Cllr. S. Lear:

Also Present:

Paul Widdowson (Clerk):

1) Apologies:

The apologies and the reasons for absence from Cllr. A. Levett-Scrivener and Cllr. D. Sims were accepted.

Cllr. A. Candler was not present at the meeting.

2) <u>To receive Declarations of Interest: Councillors to declare any Pecuniary or Non-Pecuniary Interests. Members may subsequently declare an interest at any point in the meeting.</u>

There were no Declarations of Interest.

3) Requests for dispensations:

There were no Requests for Dispensations.

4) Planning Matters:

Proposal: Single-storey rear extension to create enlarged kitchen, utility and conservatory, together with erection of detached garage.

Address: Cardinal Cottage, Pouy Street, Sibton. IP17 2JH

Ref: DC/21/3063/FUL

As the Parish Council noted for the planning application DC 18 2410 FUL, the Parish Council does not object to this planning application. Whilst the Parish Council does not object to the garages being built, the Parish Council would not like to see any other use to be made of the new garages other than as garages.

5) Footpath in Pouy Street:

Cllr. S. Lear reported that she had spoken to Suffolk County Council, the Environment Agency the local water company and County and District Cllr. S. Burroughes regarding this issue. She said that she would be speaking to County and District Cllr. S. Burroughes tomorrow for an update on the situation.

6) Verge Trimming:

Cllr. A. Dale reported that he had asked a local contractor to give the Parish Council a price to trim the verges.

7) Clerk's Report, Correspondence and Donations:

The Clerk said that he had received a letter from the Royal British Legion and a poster from Community Action Suffolk.

8) Cheques and Receipts:

There were no payments or receipts.

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Monday. September 27th 2021 and it was agreed that Cllr. A. Dale would see if the Sibton Methodist Church was available as a venue.

The Meeting ended at 7-40pm.